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Hi Everyone,

Hope you all had a healthy winter.  Spring is here and the Board of
Directors and I are putting our thoughts together so we can bring in
another successful year of funfilled activities.  I’ve been asked by
many people if we are going to have another Jazz Brunch, and we 
are going to work on that.   Speaking of Jazz Brunches, one of the
many letters we received was from Fran & Len Aaronson, there
was a misprint on Fran’s name and she was called Fred.  We do
apologize for that, Fran.

I cannot stress enough about asking for donations, please when
sending in your articles or pictures, we would  appreciate a dona-
tion.  Your donations help keep the newsletter running, and I thank
you for whatever amount you can spare.

We are still looking for new board members.  The time you is valu-
able to us.  It’s only once a month excluding winter, so we are real-
ly talking about May through September. Come join us!

The Board and I would like to send our very heartfelt condolences
to Ellen (Bates) Henkin for the loss of her husband and our former
board member, Sheppy.

In closing I would to leave this with a few tidbits.

Do you remember??
Penny Candy, 
Drive-ins
S & H Green Stamps
Party lines
15 cent McDonald’s Hamburgers

I could go on and on, but there’s not enough space.  Until
the next time, I wish you love and health.

Herb Raffelson, President

* Gerson “Gus” Blaustein
* Chet Block
* Shep Henkin
* Eddie Mandell
* Arline Kawadler
* Harvey Kawadler
* Paula Landy
* Bert Nessen
* Manny Richman
* Boni Winick
* Mel Kramer

MAIL TO:  FFA PO Box 184 Stoughton, MA 02072

I HAVE A HAPPENING

You will get more enjoyment out of the newsletter when

you share your happenings with all of us.

MAY 2016



DONATIONS
Charlie & Jean Albert Foxboro, MA
Marty Bernstein Stoughton, Ma
Ruth (Averbuck) Braun Brockton, MA
Loretta (Averbuck) Chandler Boca Raton, Fl
Roberta & Harvey Chansky Randolph, MA
Lenore Diamond Bridgewater, MA
Arlene (Shaff) & Lenny Elman Delray Beach, Fl
Adeline Francer Delray Beach, FL
Marty Garber Manhattan Beach, CA
Elaine (Milden) & Bernie Goldin Boynton Beach, FL
Seena (Chandler) Goldman Columbus, Ohio
Rhoda (Epstein) Goldstein Boynton Beach, Fl
Donny & Judy Goodman Duxbury, MA
Burt Herman Oakbridge, Il
Doris & Elliot Hershoff Peabody, MA
Carol (Fuld) & Clint Israel Marblehead, MA
Sandra (Peterson) & Marty Karas Palm Beach, FL
Marcy & Joseph Kozol Boynton Beach, Fl
Dave Landy Boynton Beach, Fl
Erwin & Dodie Levine Beverly, MA
Rita (Kaplan) Libman Delray Beach, FL
Marilyn Meltzer Framingham, MA
Arlene (Berinsky) Morris Stoughton, MA
Barbara (Rosenberg) & Bernie Pearl Boynton, Beach, FL
Myra (Lapin) & Bob Pransky Randolph, MA
Sara (Weinstein) Rothman Silver Spring, MD
Frances (Jacobs) Sharon Delray Beach, FL
Selma (Tatelbaum) & Sid Sherter Jacksonville, Fl
Phyllis (Lerner) Verducci Palm Beach, FL
Paul Waitze Stoughton, MA
Herb White N. Falmouth, MA

“ A VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU”

Rita & Lenny Adelson Weston, MA
Fay & Albert Beiderman Delray Beach, FL
Stanley Chaban Chestnut Hill, MA
Stan & Carol (Temkin) Charloff Boynton Beach, FL
Carol (Dailey) & Jerry Devlin Bowie, MD
John & Pat Diruscio Natick, MA
Bob Ente Titusville, Fl
Mel Gondelman Milton, MA
Herb & Marylou Gray Boston, MA
Milt Greenfield San Francisco, CA
Don Rodman Foxboro, MA
Rita Tilden Boca Raton, FL

MAZEL TOV TO
Lenore Diamond of Bridgewater, MA, is thrilled to announce the
engagement of  her granddaughter Nicole Orchard of  Plymouth,
MA to Daniel King of  London, England.

Ellie (Heffron) Forman of Canton, MA, is proud to announce the
Bat Mitzvah of her granddaughter, Jenna Elizabeth Forman,
daughter of Debbie and  Warren Forman and sister of Madison
Dora Forman, of Natick, MA.

Paul Waitze of Stoughton, MA, is proud to announce that his
grandson Matthew Callan a sophomore at Sharon High School,
just left for 7 weeks in China as an exchange student and was
recently named co-captain of the Sharon High School wrestling
team. My granddaughter Emily Callan is a freshman at the
University of Washington in Seattle. 

Marcy & Joe Kozol of Rehoboth Beach, DE, and Boynton Beach,
FL are proud to announce the Bar Mitzvah of our grandson Max
Kozol of King of Prussia, PA.  

Rita (Kaplan) Libman of Delray Beach, FL is proud to announce
the marriage of her grandson Joshua Drew to Marissa Lavally on
the beach in St. Petersberg.  In attendance, were the parents Susan
and Doug Drew, Debbie and Mal Lavally, Uncle Brian and myself.

Doris and Elliot Hershoff, of Peabody, MA, are proud to announce
the birth of their great grandson, Dylan Robert Thompson, on Aug.
25, 2015.  Parents are Bradley and Beth Thompson of Beverly,
MA

GET WELL
Sending get well wishes to Ellie Forman, for a speedy recovery.
Arlene (Shaff) & Lenny Elman of Delray Beach, FL.

We wish our dear friend Ellie Forman a speedy and full recovery.
Elaine (Milden) & Bernie Goldin of Boynton Beach, FL.

Warm get well wishes to our dear friend Ellie (Heffron) Forman.
Barbara (Rosenberg) & Bernie Pearl of Boynton Beach, FL

We wish Ellie (Heffron) Forman. a full and speedy recovery, with
our love from long time friends, Sandra (Peterson) & Marty Karas,
of Palm Beach, FL.

Wishing Ellie Forman a complete recovery very soon.  Arlene
(Berinsky) Morris of Stoughton, MA

Get well wishes and speedy recovery to Judy Seidman of 
Stoughton, MA.  From special friend, Rita (Kaplan) Libman 
of Delray Beach, FL.

Get well wishes and speed recovery to Estelle (Dashute) 
Deutch of Fl.  From special friend Rita (Kaplan) Libman
of Delray Beach, FL.

For my good friend Mel Gondolman, get well quickly. Dolores
and Stanley Chaban of Chestnut Hill, MA

What ever happened, to the best days of our lives,
Tell me where did they go… Those happy days we hold deep
inside… It seems so long ago

Like when we met at Franklin Field   Oh what fun we had…
Whether you were from Dorchester, Roxbury or even
Mattapan

Remember the deli’s, get a hard salami on rye… remember
the deli’s  It was not the chazzerai  from G & G …Oye Vay..
Max Andrews, Jack and Marion’s

We’re proud members of Franklin Field.  They’re the best
days of our lives!! 

Remember Talbots Bowladrome…Lakins…Morton’s
Theater…The wall…Nantasket…Oh those happy days of
Franklin Field.

NEW MEMBERS
"The F.F.A. would like to extend a warm

welcome to the following new members"

Daniel Dress Boynton Beach, FL

Burt & Marcia Gerber Plymouth, MA

Myrna (Thompson) Meyers LaQuinta, CA



NOTES FROM OUR MEMBERS
Keep up the great work!  So nice to read about Nancy (Tucker)

Dubinsky and Sue Ellen (Tucker) Gerrish in the November, 2015

Newsletter.  My very best wishes to both of them.  Burt Herman of

Longboat Key, FL.

Thank you for all the work that you do.  Charlie & Jeannie Albert,

of  Foxboro, MA.

Since we started receiving your newsletter a few years ago, we

have been planning to write to you to introduce ourselves. Sid

grew up in Dorchester on Nightingale St. he graduated from

English High School and was known as “Red Sherter”.  He played

baseball in the Boston Park League, he served in the Air Force dur-

ing the Korean war, and graduated from N. U..  Selma grew up on

Calder Street, graduated from Girls Latin School, and then from

B.U. We both remember growing up close to Franklin Field, we

have many memories of the Jewish holidays walking and sitting

on the wall.  We have 3 children, and 5 grandsons. We hope our

donation will help to keep the newsletter coming. 

Selma (Tatelbaum) and Sidney Sherter of  Hampton Bay, N.Y.

I am enclosing a check for all the pleasure and nostalgia I have had

from the FFA Newsletter.  I grew up on Bernard Street and my

wife Carol (Dailey) Devlin on Radcliffe St. She graduated from

Dot High, and I graduated from English High School.  We have

lived in Bowie, MD for 53 years, Carol is retired and I am a retired

MD District Court judge and still sit part time as a senior judge. I

also served 12 yrs. in the MD General assembly practicing all the

tricks I  learned from Julie Ansel, still a Dorchester boy at heart.

Jerry Devlin of  Bowie, Md.

Always a pleasure to receive the FFA newsletter, such fun.

Myra (Lapin) & Bob Pranksky of  Randolph, MA.

Executive Board of  Directors (Past /Present)

You are great!!  Marty Bernstein of Stoughton, MA

I wonder if any of my friends who graduated from the J. E. Burke

in 1943, 1944, 1945 are readers.  I would love to hear from them.

I would also like to announce my second book of poetry,

BECKY’S JOURNAL, will be available on Amazon.  

Fran (Jacobs) Sharon of Randolph, MA.

I would love to hear from members of  Roxbury Memorial High

School (Girls) class of 1955. Seena (Chandler) Goldman of

Columbus, Ohio.  

Tel: 614 863 5303

I want to thank everyone for all the cards, donations, flowers and

good wishes sent to me after my automobile accident and during

my weeks in rehab.  Your thoughtfulness made  the time go by a

little faster.  Thank you all again. Ellie (Heffron) Forman of

Canton, MA.

After many years on the North Shore, my husband and I now live

in Boynton Beach.  We have 4 children, 4 grandchildren and 4

great grandchildren,  from east to mid west to the south.  Rhoda

(Epstein) Goldstein of  Boynton Beach, FL.

NOTES FROM OUR MEMBERS

Ed  and Bernice (Feinman) Lemack of Allentown, N. J. Went to

R.M.H.S., we have 4 daughters and 8 grandchildren. Our journey

in life has been wonderful.  We lived in Framingham, MA then

moved to Long Island, N.Y. for 20 years and now reside in

Allentown, N.J. Our best to all.  We miss that old gang of ours.

We wanted to let you know how much we enjoy the newsletter. It

is wonderful to read about people we knew way back when. We

have been living in Delray Beach for many years but have just

moved back to MA to enjoy our children, grandchildren and great

grandchildren. We are very happy about the move. Dodie and

Erwin Levine of Beverly, MA.

I would love to hear from old friends, My tel. # is 760 777 1715

and my email is  myrnatmeyers@hotmail.com.   I live in LaQuinta,

CA, (Palm Springs area). I look forward to reading the newsletter,

it warms My heart to read all about those long ago people and

places, before moving to CA, I lived in Sharon, I grew up in

Dorchester on Merrill St., off  Erie ST, not far from the Bagel

Bakery.  Myrna (Thompson) Meyers of LaQuinta, CA.

I enjoy each and every newsletter.  Keep up the good work.

Dolores and Stanley Chaban of Chestnut Hill, MA

So many years have passed since we all spent the high Holidays

parading or sitting on “The Wall”.  But for all of us, those memo-

ries will linger fondly.  That’s  they way it was for my brother Basil

(Buz) who so enjoyed reliving those unforgettable years that he

actually, single handedly, organized and ran a Junior High school

reunion for himself and his classmates at the Frank V. Thompson

Jr. High School.  Those who attended, myself included, have that

day as another wonderful memory. To help with the continuance of

a long life for the FFA, I am enclosing a gift in rememberance of

my brother.  Thanks For all the hard work and please continue.

G-d willing we’ll see you in January.  Bob Ente of Titusville, FL

My name is Jerry Schulze, married to Judith (Levy) for 57 years,

and celebrating 79th birthday as I write.  Been a long  haul from

Intervale Street to this point and although now an active member

nor have we kept in touch, we still get and appreciate the newslet-

ter. Judy and I will spend the first 3 months in 2016 in Boynton

Beach, Fl, and would be interested in meeting and spending some

time with any of you who recognize us. Jschulze36@comcast.net

or call 617 984 9284 Jerry  and Judith ( Levy) Schulze of Canton,

MA.
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W W W . K E P R I N T I N G . C O M

SIMON & SONS
Quality Mens & Boys Clothing & Formalwear Since 1905

Arthur Simon
Paul Simon

www.simonandsons.com

MISSING LIST

IF YOU KNOW THE ADDRESSES OF ANY OF THESE

PEOPLE PLEASE CALL ELAINE KAGNO 561736 7104

OR PHYLLIS FULD 781 341 3402

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Albert, Bucky Robert Litel

Abrahamson, Paul & Elaine Lifof, Audrey

Abramson, Sumner & Barbara Manin, Stanley

Azoff, William & Beverly Marcus, Ed

Bailen, Geraldine Marram, Merle

Belansky, Arlene Miller, Irving

Benjamin, Ted Miller, Nancy

Bennett, Harvey Molta, Marlene

Berger, Bernice Nagler, Leon & Elise

Blau, Barbara Nathanson, Sylvia

Block, Harold & Marilyn Nitenson, Marilyn

Bonin, Sylvia & Charles O’Connor, Mike

Brezner, Rochelle Packer, Walter

Camman, Jerry & sophie Paul, Barbara

Chait, Rosemary & Raymond Pike, Dorothy

Cohen, Kenny & Anita Pollan, Natalie

Cohen, Edward & Elaine Prince-Cohen, Norman & Lorraine

Cole, Melvyn Rice, Jeanne

Colman, Daniel & Evelyn Richman, Rozanne & Herman

Copper, Gerry & LIta Roberts, Alan

Davidson, Phyllis & Norman Rodman, Linda

Dixon, Edward Rosenfield, Harold (Butch)

Elinoff, Elaine Ross, Fran

Elliot, Beverly Rubenstein, M.

Fisher, Arlene Schles, Estelle

Forman, Helen Segal, Sumner

Forman, Larry & Millie Segal, Sara & Herbert

Foster, George Sheinfield, Zeldie & Linda

Freedman, David & Sandra Sholler, Larry & Alice

Garfinkle, Betty Silverstein, Melvin & Sandra

Goren, Robert Simons, Linda

Harriman, Lucy & Danny Singer, Philip & Rebecca

Hersch, Alan P. Skloff, Bill & Rosalie

Hurwitz, Lee Sololoff, Melven

Katz, Stuart H. Starobin, Sylvia & Sonny

Kerbal, James & Cynthia Stern, Elaine

Kaufman, Sid & Lois Steinberg, Edward & Elizabeth

Kingbury, Barbara Tartas-Sagansky, Sandra

Klayman, Louise Teperow, Marvin

Kline, Milton & Selma Waldorf, Stanley & Carol

Kliman, Naomi Wallack, Virginia & Stephen

Kline, Larry Wallack, Herbert

Leavitt, Dan Wortman, Adrienne

Levow, Judi Zeltzer, Abraham

Lezberg, Sandra Zinman, Norman & Linda Ann



Maxie’s Deli with friends from Y.M.H.A., 2016
L/R Back: Marty Garber, Paul Kratz, Harvey Chansky, Albie Farber, Al Lichenstein, Danny Sesnevitch
L/R Front: Yosie Jichnowitz, Lenny Phillips

Mini Reunion of the Frank V. Thompson Junior High in Fl. 2016
L/R: Harold Atkins, Arlene Gross, Janice (Linsky) Atkins, Lenny Gross, Rita (Kaplan) Libman,
Sidney Kaufman, Lois Kaufman, Milton Kriger, Saul Marsh, Cynthia (Caplan) Mortlock, Ray Mortlock

L/R: Ronald Levine, Eli Korisky, Emilio Molanari

L/R: Lenny, Zachary & Sheldon Adelson

The Boys of Nantucket 1988   
L/R: David Kline, Morty Lederman, Stevie Weiner, Mel Foster, Sonny Weiner.  Front Row: George Wasserman (deceased)

L/R: Gerry Rosenberg, Dottie Rosenberg (Williams),
Lenny Elfman, Arlene (Shaff), Ronnie Forman,
Ellie (Heffron) Forman, Howie Mendelson,
Phyllis (Shaff) Mendelson



IN MEMORY OF
In memory of William (Denny) Urichuk who passed away 
Jan. 13, 2015.  The man with the winning smile, we had been
married 36yrs., and I miss him terribly. Anne Urichuk, of
Quincy, MA

In loving memory of my beloved wife Paula (Avidon) Landy.
Dave Landy of Boynton Beach, FL

In memory of my dear friend Barry Koltz.  Dave Landy of 
Boynton Beach, FL.

In memory of Arnold Tilden who passed away on Sept. 9th
2015.  Rita Tilden of Boca Raton, FL.

My sister in law Rona (Fisher) Katz, passed away Nov. 1st
2015, wife of James Katz, my brother. Harriet (Katz)
Charnitsky, of N. Easton, MA.

In memory of our beloved brother Paul Averbuck, love Ruth
(Averbuck) Braun of Brockton, MA and Loretta (Averbuck)
Chandler of Boca Raton, FL.

In memory of Howard Ralby, who passed away on August,
2015. Survived by his wife Marilyn (Gordon) Ralby,  his son
Michael & Elyse Ralby and grandchildren Max & Noah.  
He is greatly missed. Marilyn (Gordon) Ralby of Boca Raton, FL.

In memory of Barry Titlebaum, beloved husband of Sheila
(Shnider), of Rancho Palos, CA on January 6, 2016.  Judi
& Norm Shnider of Canton, MA

In memory of my beloved husband Leo Francer, Adeline
Francer of Delray Beach, Fl.

In memory of my late husband Alfred Forman, who passed
away in Nov., 2014.  Laura Forman of Stoughton, MA.

In memory of Gloria (Pernakoff) Tucker loving mother &
wife of 60yrs. Richard Tucker of Framingham, MA.

I am sad to say that our dear friend, Rena (Hyman) Port, has
has passed away in Delray Beach, FL.  Barbara (Fgut) Kessler,
of Delray Beach, Fl.  Graduated H.S. 1950.

In loving memory of a dear old lifelong friend, and usher at our
wedding 58 yrs. ago, Dom DiRuscio.  Even though he had moved
to Texas we kept in touch over the years and reminisced about the
good old days and the good times we had growing up in
Dorchester. He will be truly missed.  Clint and Carol (Fuld) Israel
of Marblehead, Ma.

It’s with a sad announcement in the death of Dominic DiRuscio of
Texas on Jan. 31, 2016.
John DiRuscio Mel Gondelman
Sonny Paige Milton Kriger
Joe Berman Len Blau
Fred Holtzman Gerry Kawadler
Len Teperow Marshall Krasnow

In memory of my beloved sister, Agnes “Aggie” DiRuscio, who
will always be remembered and loved.   Johnny and Pat DiRuscio
and family of Natick, MA

In memory of my dear brother, Dom Diruscio, who will always be 
remembered and loved.   Johnny and Pat DiRuscio and family of
Natick, MA

IN MEMORY OF
In loving memory of my beloved significant other of 18 years,
Jack Fraser, who passed away on March 1, 2016 at age 97. I miss
and love you always. Lenore Diamond of Bridgewater, MA
In memory of my dear sister Marcia (Thompson) Rubin, of West
Palm Beach, FL.  She passed away on May 28, 2015.  She is so
very much missed by her family and many friends. Myrna
(Thompson) Meyers of LaQuinta, CA

In memory of Basil (Buz) Ente age 84 who passed away this
passed winter.  He was a husband, father, grandfather, successful
business man, strong temple member and a fantastic brother.
He’ll be sorely missed.  Robert Ente of Titusville, FL.

In memory of my friend Rena (Hyman) Port, mother of Darien
Kradin and Stephanie Anolick.  There will be a memorial service
on Saturday June 25th at 25 Cannon Forge Dr., Foxboro, MA.
Rena will be truly  missed.  Bobbie (Hymovitz) Krozy of
Stoughton, MA.

ANNIVERSARIES
50yrs.  Paul & Sandra Snyder of Dedham, MA

60yrs. Congratulation to Elaine & Arthur Kagno of
Boynton Beach, FL. 

61yrs. Ed and Bernice (Feinman) Lemack of 
Allentown, N.J have been married 61yrs on 
Jan. 2.

66th We will be celebrating our 66th Anniversary
with our family on Feb. 18, 2016.  Erwin
and Dodie Levine of Beverly, MA

BIRTHDAYS
80th Marty Garber  of Manhattan Beach, Flz

Birthday in December. Thanks for your 

newsletter.

92nd Best Wishes Harold Pilavin of Sparkill, N.Y. 

turned 92 on Dec. 11th, 2015

79th Best wishes Jerry Schulze of Canton, MA 

80th Happy Birthday to one of my dearest friends,

Ethel (Shriber) Kimack.  Arlene (Berinsky) 

Morris of Stoughton, MA.

80th Happy Birthday Elliot Hershoff of Peabody, MA

Oct. 4th, 2015.  

80th Happy Birthday to the following from Rita 

(Kaplan) Libman of Delray Beach, FL.

Arlene (Cooper) Saperstein

Marilyn (Hecht) Galer

Rosalie (Flanzbaum) Cohen

Sandy (Snider) Liftman

Gloria (Epstein) Koltz

Rita (Kaplan) Libman

Welcome to the club.
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Thanks for all the messages, info, news and pictures. We need
more pictures, send copies please. We always try to put all pic-
tures received in the newsletter, however, if photos don’t get into
the latest newsletter they will be put into a future newsletter.  High
School class pictures are much too big to be put in.  All pictures
need to have the names of the people in the picture. Our Birthday,
Anniversary and Get Well columns are growing and the members
are loving it, so share your simchas with us. All submissions must
include your name, and full addresses.  Maiden names for the ladies 
would be great too.

Thank you to all the wonderful members and friend’s for helping
me with the newsletter, couldn’t do it  without you.

IT IS IMPERATIVE THAT YOU SEND US A CHANGE
OF ADDRESS, AS IT HAS BEEN VERY COSTLY FOR
US TO HAVE THE NEWSLETTER RETURNED, WE 
ALSO DON’T WANT YOU TO MISS RECEIVING THE
NEWSLETTER.

We encourage our members to patronize our 
advertisers.

Mail all info to:
FFA
P. O. Box 184
Stoughton, MA 02072

Phyllis (Finkelstein) Fuld
781 341 3402 or ppafmom@comcast.net

NOTICE FROM THE EDITOR CONDOLENCES
Richard Tucker on the loss of his beloved wife Gloris (Pernakoff)
Tucker.  Rita (Kaplan) Libman of Delray Beach, FL

Johnny DiRuscio on the loss of his brother Dominic.  Rita
(Kaplan) Libman.  Rita (Kaplan) libman of Delray Beach, FL.

Arlene Spillberg, on the loss of her loving husband Yossie.  Rita
(Kaplan) Libman of Delray Beach, Fl.

Joan Fishman on the loss of her loving husband Al Fishman.  Rita
(Kaplan) Libman of Delray Beach, FL.

Mario Ferretti on the loss of his loving wife Ryna (Finn).  Rita
(Kaplan) Libman of Delray Beach, Fl.

To the family of Judy (Seder) Engel on the loss of their loving
mother and grandmother.  Not only was she my next door neigh-
bor for 36 yrs. in Randolph but a very dear friend. Your friend
Rita (Kaplan) Libman of Delray Beach, FL



CARD PARTY
FRANKLIN FIELD ASSOCIATION PRESENTS A

CARD PARTY
MAH JONG, CANASTA, BRIDGE, ETC.

Thursday, August 4th, 2016
11 AM to 4 PM

Orchard Cove
1 Del Pond Drive

Canton, MA 

$15.00

Lunch will be served

cash prize at each table

bring mah jong sets

cards & trays for Canasta

Play with your own group

CONTACT:
Cynthia Kravitz: 781-961-3522 • Bobbie Krozy 781-341-5661

Please make checks payable to FFA
Mail your check(s) to: Franklin Field Association

P.O. Box 184, Stoughton, MA 02072-0184
by July 21st, 2016

Name:									        Tel#:

Address:	

Town:							       State:				    Zip:

E-Mail:

Please list the names of the people you will be playing with.


